GRADE TEN — ENGLISH GENERAL EDUCATION SEMESTER TWO

TIME: 21/2 hours

TOTAL MARKS: 60

PAGES: 6

****	******	*****	********************	****	************************
You will hear	l (Items 1 – 4 a conversation rrect option: A ,	between	a brother and siste	r. Listeı	n, and for each item,
1. Amal is fee	eling				
A. ill		В.	tired	C.	angry
2. She must	tor	morrow.			
A. finis	h a report	В.	give a presentation	C.	interview some people
3. They decid	le to	·			
A. visit	a friend	В.	go to a restaurant	C.	watch a film
4. They will le	eave home at _	±			
A. 7.30			8.30	C.	9.00
You will hear		ig about a	Number of	d comple	ete the table.
Country:	(5)		workers (now):	(7)_	
Factory opened:	(6)	(year)	Plan for next year:	(8) S	tart making furniture
You will hear choose ONE of <u>Example</u> : "No the	of the items in the students. We correct answer	peaking he box. W ho can tel	What are they doing Vrite A , B , C , etc, as Il me er five?"F_	in the e	each speaker, example.
9. (1)			4	A buyin	ig a book
10. (2)			E	3 cooki	ng a meal
				C takin	g photos
11. (3)) havin	ng dinner
			E	going	to the bank
			F	teach	ing a class
				3 visitii	ng a museum

D. gathered

VOCABI	ULARY	1	Items	1 -	- 5)
--------	-------	---	-------	-----	------

A. destroyed

Complete the text. Use <u>five</u> of the words in the box. Write ONE word in each space. (There are three extra words in the box.)

	climate	country	crop	forest	
	fur	length	population	species	
The	koala is one of Austr	alia's favourite anim	als. It is mostly fou	and in the south and ea	ast o
the	(1) I	t belongs to a specia	I group of mammal	s called marsupials. Ad	dult
koa	as are from 64 to 76	centimetres in (2)	a	nd weigh between 7 a	nd 1
kilo	grams. Unfortunately	, the koala is an end	langered (3)	Hunters l	kill
ther	n for their (4)	and far	mers also destroy t	heir habitat by cutting	dow
	(5) w				
	CABULARY 2 (Iter				
	CABULARY 2 (Item aplete each sentence		ct option: A , B , C or	·D.	
Con	nplete each sentence	e. Choose the correc			
	nplete each sentence "It's going to be a	e. Choose the correc	You should take s	some extra water with	you.
Con	nplete each sentence "It's going to be a	e. Choose the correc	You should take s	some extra water with	you.
Con	"It's going to be a l A. garden	ong B. journey	You should take s C. travel	some extra water with D. ground	you.
Con 6.	"It's going to be a l A. garden The architect has n	ong B. journey	You should take s C. travel to the	some extra water with D. ground of the building.	you.
Con 6.	"It's going to be a l A. garden The architect has n A. recipe	ong B. journey nade some changes to B. place	You should take s C. travel to the C. touch	D. ground of the building. D. design	
Con 6.	"It's going to be a l A. garden The architect has n A. recipe	ong B. journey nade some changes to B. place	You should take s C. travel to the C. touch	some extra water with D. ground of the building.	
Con 6. 7.	"It's going to be a land A. garden The architect has noted A. recipe I went to the furnit	ong B. journey nade some changes to B. place	You should take s C. travel to the C. touch some new	oome extra water with D. ground of the building. D. design curtains for my bedroo	
Con. 6. 7.	"It's going to be a land A. garden The architect has noted A. recipe I went to the furnity A. bought	ongB. journey nade some changes to B. place ure shop andB. sold	You should take s C. travel to the C. touch some new C. changed	oome extra water with D. ground of the building. D. design curtains for my bedroo	om.
Con. 6. 7.	"It's going to be a land A. garden The architect has noted A. recipe I went to the furnit A. bought My uncle's got frier	e. Choose the corrections ong B. journey nade some changes to B. place ure shop and B. sold nds in Kuwait, so we'	You should take s C. travel to the C. touch some new of the C. changed	D. ground D. ground Of the building. D. design Curtains for my bedroo D. gave our holidays with them	om.
Con 6. 7.	"It's going to be a land A. garden The architect has noted A. recipe I went to the furnity A. bought	e. Choose the corrections ong B. journey nade some changes to B. place ure shop and B. sold nds in Kuwait, so we'	You should take s C. travel to the C. touch some new of the C. changed	oome extra water with D. ground of the building. D. design curtains for my bedroo	om.

Write your answers on your answer paper.

C. attacked

killed

VOCABULARY 3 (Ite:	ms 11 – 15)
--------------------	-------------

For each item, read the definition and write the word in the space provided. You are given the first letter(s) of the word. Make sure you spell the word correctly.

Example: k	(noun) a room where food is prepared and cooked e.g. They keep the fridge in the kit
11	(verb) to save someone from a situation that is dangerous e.g. The policeman tried to res the child from the river.
12.	(adj) costing a lot of money e.g. I didn't buy the watch because it was too exp
13	(verb) to collect crops on a farm e.g. Farmers usually har the dates in June.
14	(noun) a person who serves food to people in a restaurant e.g. "Ask the <i>wa to bring the bill."</i>
15	(adj.) very serious; extremely bad e.g. "It was a <i>ter</i> accident. Fifteen people died."

GRAMMAR 1 [Items 1 – 5]

Complete the dialogue. For each space, choose the correct option: A, B, C or D.

Speaker A: I've decided ____(1)___ a new job.

Speaker B: Why? What's wrong ____(2)___ the job that you have now?

Speaker A: Well, the office is too far ____(3)___ my house.

Speaker B: I see. What kind _____ job would you like?

Speaker A: Well, actually ____(5)___ for a new start, something completely different.

- A. to get
- B. get
- C. to get to
- D. getting

2. A. by

- B. with
- C. to
- D. on

- A. across
- B. through
- C. along
- D. from

A. of

- B. the
- C. for
- D. a

- 5. A. I look
- B. I'm looking C. I've looked
- D. I looked

	AMMAR 2 (Items 6 – 10) uplete each sentence. Write ONE WORD only.
6.	you go to the football match yesterday?
7.	They're both the same age, but Sami is taller Ali.
8.	There's no date on this letter. When it written?
9.	The house is small for such a large family.
10.	I like this car much does it cost?
Look If th	AMMAR 3 (Items 11 – 15) at the sentence is correct, put a tick (\checkmark). The sentence is not correct, write it correctly. The sentence is not change the meaning of the sentence.
1	Examples: Ahmed is a nice man.
	Salma are a nice woman. Salma is a nice woman.
11.	Mona have got three children.
12.	Where does he work?
13.	They leave Dubai last night.
14.	How long was the exam?
15.	There is lot of milk in the fridge.

READING 1 [Items 1 - 4]

Read the text, and then complete the task on page 5.

The Sultan Ahmed mosque in Istanbul is one of the most fascinating mosques in the world and is a wonderful example of Islamic architecture. It was built in the 17^{th} century between 1609 and 1616 during the rule of Ahmed the First.

The mosque was designed by the royal Ottoman architect, Mohammed Aga. It has six minarets, which is very unusual, because most mosques have either one, two or four. The roof of the building features a number of skillfully arranged domes built on top of each other, with a huge dome in the middle. Various materials were used in building the mosque, especially stone and marble. However, the interior walls of the mosque are beautifully decorated with 20,000 blue tiles, which is why the building is usually known as the Blue Mosque.

Sultan Ahmed the First died at the age of 27, one year after the completion of the mosque. He is buried just outside the mosque with his wife and three sons.

F	
K	READING 1 (cont'd) Read the text, and then for each question, write a <u>short</u> answer (not more than FOUR WORDS).
1	. How long did it take to built the mosque? years
2	. How many minarets does it have?
3	. Why is it often called the 'Blue Mosque? Because of its
4	Where is Sultan Ahmed's tomb?
	EADING 2 (Items 5 - 10)
F	EEADING 2 (Items 5 – 10) Read the following two texts. Then, for each item, choose the correct option: A , B or C . EEXT 1
F	Read the following two texts. Then, for each item, choose the correct option: A, B or C.
F	Read the following two texts. Then, for each item, choose the correct option: A, B or C. Ext 1

The problem is with my parents. They don't want me to go to England. They're not happy about me staying in a room provided by the school. Can you please talk to them? I'm sure they'll listen to you.

Hope to hear from you soon... Love, Sami

5.	Sami wants to take a	language course.		
	A. two-week	B. four-week	C.	six-week
6.	Later, he wants to become _			
	A. a banker	B. an engineer	C.	a teacher
7.	His parents are worried abou	ut his		
	A. accommodation	B. food	C.	friends

Text 2

Hi Sami, Good to hear from you after so long. I'm sure you'll get good marks in your exams, as usual. You said you want to visit me. Well, next month would be perfect because your cousin Ahmed will also be here. We can all have lots of fun together.

I agree that a language course in England would be very useful for you. Actually, my friend Suad's son, Fahad, is also going to a language school in London this summer. Suad has a flat there and that's where Fahad will be staying. I'm sure that she would be happy for you to stay with him. He's your age and I think that both of you can be good friends.

Anyway, I will call your parents. I'm sure they'll agree with my suggestion about you and Fahad. Don't worry, dear, everything will be fine... Your loving Aunt Nada

8. Aunt Nada says that would be a good time to visit		time to visit her.	
	A. next week	B. next month	C. the summer
9.	She suggests that Sami can	n stay	
	A. in her friend's flat	B. in a hotel	C. at the university
10	. She promises to	Sami's parents.	
	A. speak to	B. visit	C. write to

WRITING 1

Describe and comment on the picture below. Write 20 - 30 words.



WRITING 2

Write at least 75 words about the following topic:

'Exercise is important for good health.'

(Do you agree? Give your reasons)

Your writing should be clear, well-organised and interesting.

VOCABULARY 3 (I	tems 11 – 15	1
-----------------	--------------	---

For each item, read the definition and write the word in the space provided. You are given the first letter(s) of the word. Make sure you spell the word correctly.

Example: kitch	(noun) a room where food is prepared and cooked e.g. They keep the fridge in the kit
11	(verb) to save someone from a situation that is dangerous e.g. The policeman tried to res the child from the river
12	(adj) costing a lot of money e.g. I didn't buy the watch because it was too exp
13	(verb) to collect crops on a farm e.g. Farmers usually har the dates in June.
14	(noun) a person who serves food to people in a restaurant e.g. "Ask the wa to bring the bill."
15	(adj.) very serious; extremely bad e.g. "It was a <i>ter</i> accident. Fifteen people died."

GRAMMAR 1 [Items 1 – 5]

Complete the dialogue. For each space, choose the correct option: A, B, C or D.

Speaker A: I've decided ____(1)___ a new job.

Speaker B: Why? What's wrong ____(2)___ the job that you have now?

Speaker A: Well, the office is too far ____(3)___ my house.

Speaker B: I see. What kind ____(4)___ job would you like?

Speaker A: Well, actually ____(5)___ for a new start, something completely different.

A. to get

B. get

C. to get to

D. getting

2. A. by

B. with

C. to

D. on

3. A. across

B. through

C. along

D. from

4. A. of

B. the

C. for

D. a

A. I look 5.

B. I'm looking C. I've looked

D. I looked